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  Note by the President of the Security Council 
 

 

 Following consultations among the members of the Security Council, and in line 

with the efforts of the United Nations and its Member States to promote the 

advancement of women and greater gender inclusivity and equality in their policies 

and practices, the members of the Council confirm, as a matter of existing Council 

practice, that any reference to a male person in the Council ’s provisional rules of 

procedure is deemed not to be limited to male persons. Thus, any such reference also 

constitutes a reference to a female person, unless the context clearly indicates 

otherwise. 

 


